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August Calendar 
 

4 City Council Meeting 
at Tooele City Hall,  
7 pm 

6 Fridays on Vine  
Concert featuring 
Eclipse6 at the 
Aquatic Center Park, 
7 pm 

10  Primary Election 
11 Planning Commission 

Mtg. at Tooele City 
Hall, 7 pm 

13 Fridays on Vine  
Concert featuring  
Ryan Shupe and the  
Rubberband at the 
Aquatic Center Park, 
7 pm 

18 City Council Meeting 
at Tooele City Hall, 
7 pm 

24 School Begins for 
TCSD 

25 Planning Commission 
Mtg. at Tooele City 
Hall, 7 pm 
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#3 
South of Vine 

Monday and Thursday 

Area #1 All water users north of Vine and west of 
Main water Wednesdays and Saturdays. 
Area #2 All water users north of Vine and east of 
Main water Tuesdays and Fridays. 
Area #3 All water users south of Vine water  
Mondays and Thursdays.   

Outdoor watering is not permitted on Sundays. 
   The City encourages residents not to water during 
the hottest hours of the day, between 10 am and 6 pm.  
If there are special circumstances that require a 
modified schedule for residents or businesses—such as 
newly planted sod or lawn, contact Tooele City at  
435-843-2150.  City parks and schools have been placed 
on a modified schedule because of the size of their 
lawn areas. Thank you for your help in conserving 
water—a precious resource! 

     I want to thank our residents for 
using fireworks responsibly this year. 
We had no fireworks related fires over 
the 4th of July weekend! I hope you 
enjoyed the week‐long celebraƟon 
and events that took place.  Thank you 
to the City staff who help make all of 
those events happen for our  
community. 
     I am also very grateful to you, our 
residents, for your conƟnued efforts to 
conserve water.  We sƟll have a couple 

of months with high temperatures and I ask each of you 
to please conƟnue being diligent in your conservaƟon 
efforts, the City will do the same. See our voluntary  
outdoor watering schedule below. 
     I would also like to personally thank all of you who 
parƟcipated in our #TakePrideTooele Spring Clean Up 
project! I appreciate those of you who took the Ɵme and 
put in the hard work to clean up your yards, your  
neighborhoods, and our community! 
        I especially want to recognize those who  
parƟcipated in community projects and volunteered 
their Ɵme to make this City great!  They include: 

 Cub Scout and Boy Scout Troop 4911 
 Girl Scout Troop 2330 
 Girl Scout Troop 2339 

 Mayor 
Debbie Winn 
 

Water Conservation Schedule 

Follow us on social media 
for up‐to‐date informaƟon 
about happenings and 
events in the City. 

 
 
 
 

@tooelecity 
 

 
 Hayden Maughan & Friends 
 Ladies Community Clubs of Tooele 
 Maple Hills Neighborhood 
 Overlake 6th Ward 
 TC United Soccer 
 THS Football Team 
 THS Student Government 
 Tooele 7th Ward Youth 
 Tooele Boys and Girls Club 
 Tooele East Stake 
 Tooele Rotary Club 
 USU—Tooele 

     Keep up the great work! It takes all of us to 
keep Tooele City a beauƟful place where we love 
to live, work, play, and do business! 
     We plan to have a Fall Clean Up again this year 
and we are excited to offer a Neighborhood Clean 
Up Trailer that neighborhoods can reserve at no 
cost that will have weed eaters and other hand 
tools available for your use to help you clean up 
your neighborhood! InformaƟon about the Clean 
Up Trailer can be found on our website  
tooelecity.org. 
     I welcome your comments and suggesƟons. 
You can contact me at my office at 435‐843‐2104 
or by email at dwinn@tooelecity.org.   
     Enjoy the rest of your summer! 

OUR NEW STREET SWEEPER HAS ARRIVED! 
On July 14th, Tooele City took delivery of a new 
street sweeper! The  long‐awaited sweeper will 
help keep  the streets of Tooele City clean and 
beautiful. Crews will be out cleaning the streets 
on a regular basis. You can help! Make sure all 
the weeds that grow between the edge of the 
street  and  the  gutter  are  cut  down  so  the 
sweeper can be as efficient as possible.   Soon 
we  will  have  more  information  about  the 
sweeper  and  upcoming  cleaning  routes  
available on our website tooelecity.org and on 
our Tooele City social media pages. 

Water  
Conservation Tip: 

 

Check all hoses for 
leaks or damage.   

Use a shut-off nozzle 
for your hose to avoid 

wasting water. 
 

Find more water  
conservation tips at 

slowtheflow.org. 
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WEEDS: 
Per Tooele City Code 
Section 8-4-4(1): It shall 
be unlawful for any person 
or association owning, 
occupying, or otherwise 
exercising control over real 

property in Tooele City to allow, permit, cause, 
or maintain a nuisance, including the following: 

(a). weeds and/or grass in excess of 6  
inches in height located: 
(i). in the public right-of-way between 

the property line and the edge of 
street pavement; 

(ii). on any land less than 5 acres in 
size; or 

(iii). within 30 feet of the property line 
of any land of 5 or more acres in 
size. 

The full text of the above referenced City Code 
can be found on our website tooelecity.org. You 
may also contact the Tooele City Code  
Enforcement Officer at 435-843-2164 if you 
have questions or for more information. 
Thank you to our residents for doing your part 
to help keep our City clean and beautiful!  

 

Tooele City Youth RecreaƟon Grant Program 
Each year the Tooele City Mayor holds an Annual 
Benefit Golf Tournament to raise funds for local 
leadership scholarships and local youth recreaƟon 
programs.  Thanks to our generous sponsors, in 
2021 the tournament had proceeds of over 
$16,000.  $1,500 will go toward three (3) $500  
leadership scholarships at Tooele High School.  
The remaining money will benefit local youth  
recreaƟon programs through a grant process. 
 

We encourage non‐profit youth recreaƟon  
organizaƟons to apply for grant money.  Each  
organizaƟon can apply for up to $2,000.   For grant 
requirements, uses of grant funding, scoring, or to 
submit an applicaƟon visit our website at  
tooelecity.org. ApplicaƟons will be accepted  
between August 1, 2021 through August 31, 2021 
at 5:00 p.m.   
 

If you have any quesƟons about the grant, please 
contact Jared Stewart at jareds@tooelecity.org or 
at 435‐843‐2169. 

 

For information leading to 
the arrest of the person(s) 
responsible for graffiti or 
vandalism! Please contact 
Tooele City Police 435-
882-8900 or Tooele City 
Parks & Rec. 435-843-
2140 with information. 

 

 

 

 

 

 
The Museum is open 
June 4 through Sept. 4 
 

Tues. • 10 am — 5 pm  
Wed. • 10 am — 5 pm  
Thurs. • 1 pm — 6 pm 
Fri. • 10 am — 5 pm  
Sat. • 10 am — 5 pm  

 

For more information 
call(435) 882-2836. Large 
groups please call in  
advance. The Museum is 
located at the corner of 
Vine Street & Broadway.   

 

 

 
 

Pioneer 
Museum 

The Tooele Pioneer 
Museum is open: 

 

Year Round 
Tuesdays 10 am—1 pm  

 

Memorial Day—Labor Day 
Tuesdays 10 am—1 pm  
Fri. & Sat. 10 am—4 pm 

Open on Holidays 
 

Appointments available by 
calling (435) 882‐3168. For 

more informaƟon visit 
tooelepioneermuseum.org 

 
The DUP Museum is open 

June—September 
Fri. & Sat. 10 am—4 pm 

Year round appointments, 
special tours, or large 

groups call 435‐496‐0803 
or 435‐830‐9493 

www.duptooeleco.org 

 

Tooele Valley 
Museum 

Business License Required 

Anyone offering a “Service” from 
their home, for compensation, 
requires a Tooele City Business 
License. If you have any questions 
regarding obtaining a business 
license, please call 435.843.2110 or 
e-mail lisac@tooelecity.org for more 
info. 
 
 

ALL door-to-door salespersons 
(Itinerant/Transient Merchants) must 
be licensed with Tooele City and 
must have a 2021 PINK Tooele City 
ID Badge on and in plain sight. If a 
salesperson is not wearing a badge, 
please call 435.843.2110 or call 
Dispatch after 5 p.m. & on weekends 
at 435.882.5600. Please be sure to 
give a complete description of the 
individual & the direction they are 
headed. Thank you! 

$250 
REWARD! 

Size Base Fee 
¾”         $10.00 
1” $15.00 
1½” $22.50 
2” $30.00 
3” $37.50 
4”-6” $45.00 

Usage  Per Unit 
0-10 units $0.75 per unit 
11-30 units $1.00 per unit 
31-50 units $1.25 per unit 
51-70 units $1.50 per unit 
71-90 units $1.75 per unit 
91 + units $2.00 per unit 

Find information about events,  
activities, programs, materials 
and services at the Tooele City 
Library by visiting online at 
tooelelibrary.org or in person at 
128 West Vine Street, Tooele. 
Hours: 
Monday – Thursday  10:00 a.m. – 6:30 p.m. 
Friday • 10:00 a.m. – 6:00 p.m. 
Closed Saturday, Sunday, and Holidays 
Online collections available 24/7 
Outdoor Wi-Fi • 7:00 a.m. – 9:00 p.m. daily 

For general library assistance, call or email: 
435.882.2182 or askalibrarian@tooelecity.org 

 
2. Water usage fee per unit (One unit of 

water equals 100 cubic feet or approx. 
750 gallons). 

Tooele City Water  
Consumption Rate Schedule 

 

The Tooele City rate schedule for water 
consumption promotes conservation for our 
customers. Water is billed monthly on an 
increasing rate schedule (provided below).  
 

Water Charges - The water bill charge is a 
combination of two fees on your monthly 
billing: 
 
 

   1. Base fee dependent upon meter size.  

Friday, September 17, 2021 |  12 p.m. to 2 p.m. 
Tooele Senior Center Parking Lot 

59 East Vine Street, Tooele 
Tooele County Aging Services Senior Medicare 
Patrol invites you to protect your personal  
information by shredding unwanted, confidential, 
documents safely at this event. For more  
information, please call (435) 277-2420. Open to 
the Public! 

Tooele County Chamber of Commerce 
Taste of Our County & Business Expo 

September 8, 2021 | Benson Grist Mill 
 
All businesses in our County are  
invited to parƟcipate. Call the  
Chamber at 435‐882‐0690 to sign up. 

There is a small fee, but this is a great way to  
adverƟse and showcase what businesses we have 
right here in Tooele County. 
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    August 6:  Eclipse6 The Eclipse6 signature sound features tight harmonies,  
driving percussion, and infectious energy; all produced using just one instrument—
the human mouth.  In all, they have released eight albums. Eclipse 6 has been  
recognized with four Pearl Awards, including “Group Recording Artist of the Year.”  
Eclipse was the winner of both the Pacific Northwest and Rocky Mountain Regions 
of the Harmony Sweepstakes. You can check them out on the web at eclipse6.com. 
    August 13:  Ryan Shupe and the Rubberband* is back in Tooele by popular 
demand! The band’s sound strongly and deftly combines the rock side of their  
musical arsenal with the acoustic instruments and virtuosic jamming the band has 
become known for in their live shows. Being a 5th generation fiddler, an  
accomplished electric guitar, acoustic guitar and mandolin player, Shupe has been 

touring extensively across the US since he was 10 years old. The band tours regularly with stops at 
festivals, concert series, special events and prestigious venues.  
*This is the final concert of the season. Thank you to everyone who supported another fantastic  
summer of Fridays on Vine! 

For a complete listing and description of all the Fridays on Vine Concerts, 
visit our website at www.tooelecity.org. 

*All concerts start at 7 pm at the Tooele City Park.  Bring your lawn chairs, 
families & friends for great entertainment Fridays on Vine!* 

 

The  local  chapter 
of  the  Disabled 
American Veterans 
(DAV)  meets  the 
3rd  Thursday  of 

each month at 7:00 p.m. at  the Tooele 
Pioneer Museum  located  at  47  E.  Vine 
St.,  Tooele  (rear  basement  entrance). 
No  meetings  are  held  in  July  or  
December.  For  more  info.,  contact 
Commander  Penny  Larsen  at  801‐644‐
6002 or Adjutant Curtis G. Beckstrom at 
435‐840‐0547 or cgbyu76@gmail.com.  

Serving  American  Veterans  &  their  
families.  All  veterans  &  spouses  
welcome! 

 

There are 6 candidates running for Tooele City Council. Go to vote.utah.gov to learn more about each 
of the candidates. If you have any questions, please visit the Tooele County Clerk’s website at  
tooeleco.org or contact their office at 435-843-3140. 
 The Primary Election will be on August 10, 2021 which will decrease the candidates to 4.  
 The General Election to choose 2 Council Members will be on November 2, 2021. 
 Voting could not be easier – ballots have already been mailed to you! 

PRIMARY ELECTION—AUGUST 10, 2021 

ATTENTION ALL TOOELE CITY ONLINE UTILITY PAYMENT CUSTOMERS! 
As of May 31st, if your Tooele City utility account has not been switched over 
from Xpress Bill Pay to our new Municipal Billing Payment Software your  
automatic payment will not draft for this month’s payment and will not draft for 
any future payments.  Please visit our website tooelecity.org for instructions on 

how to switch over your account, or if you have any questions, please contact the Tooele City  
Finance Office at 435-843-2150. 

 

PRATT AQUATIC CENTER 
Youth Swimming Lessons 
Adult Swimming Lessons 
Water Aerobic Classes 
 Junior Water Polo 

Public Swim 
Current/Water Walking 
 Lap Swimming 
Birthday Parties & Facility Rentals 

Visit tooelecity.org for schedules and more info. | 435.882.3247 | 55 N. 200 W., 

HELP KEEP OUR PARKS BEAUTIFUL! 
You can help keep our parks and playgrounds looking good by idenƟfying and reporƟng problems 
and also sending us recommendaƟons!   

Helping out is easy:  1. Visit tooelecity.org;  2. Click on the Parks and RecreaƟon home 
page (found under City Departments);  3. Under the Quick Links Menu find the Parks 
& Facility Maintenance Request link or look for the icon;  4. Fill out the form and  
describe the problem or your suggesƟon; and,  5. Submit. 

We also encourage residents if you SEE SOMETHING, SAY SOMETHING! We are experiencing an  
increase in vandalism and graffiƟ in our parks. Please help us out and if you SEE SOMETHING, SAY 
SOMETHING! We spend thousands of tax payer dollars each year to repair vandalism and clean up 
graffiƟ. CiƟzen involvement is essenƟal to combat crime. You and your neighbors are the ones who  
really know what is going on in your community and by cooperaƟng with each other and the police, 
people can help fight crime in the most effecƟve way—before it begins! Please help us try to stop 
this and if you see suspicious behavior, call dispatch immediately at 435‐882‐5600. 

Tooele City offers a $250 Reward for informaƟon that leads to the arrest of the  
person(s) responsible for graffiƟ or vandalism. Contact the Tooele City Police Department through 
Dispatch at 435‐882‐5600 or the Tooele City Parks Dept. at 435‐843‐2143 with informaƟon. 

FREE PRESCHOOL  
FOR CHILDREN 0 - 5 

 High-quality education 
 3.5-hour, 6-hour,  

and full-day options 
 Nutritious meals 
 Over 40 locations in  

Salt Lake and Tooele Counties 
 Services for the whole family  
 Support for dual language learners 
 Local, state, and federal health and safety 

guidelines implemented including, limited 
classroom sizes, enhanced cleaning  
protocols, and PPE for staff. 

 APPLY TODAY 
801-972-2337 
www.utahca.org 

ERSEAteam@utahca.org 

FREE MEALS!  The  Tooele  County  School 
District  is  again  providing  free  meals  
during  the  2021  Summer  for  children  of 
Tooele  County.  Visit  their  website 
www.tooeleschools.org/apps/pages/ 
summermeals for locations and details. 

NEIGHBORHOOD CLEAN UP TRAILER! 
The #TakePrideTooele Cleanup Trailer is now 

available for residents to use! The trailer is 
stocked with tools to help residents clean up 

their neighborhoods! Learn how you can 
reserve the trailer for your neighborhood at 

hƩps://tooelecity.org/takepridetooele/ 
neighborhood‐clean‐up‐trailer/ 

For project updates on the SR-112  
project, please visit our website  
tooelecity.org or email UDOT at 
sr112andsr138@utah.gov.  

JOIN TOOELEALERTS to get emergency alerts at your fingertips.  Sign up at www.tcem.org. 
Tooele County residents and visitors can receive life-saving emergency alerts and advanced 
warning of severe weather directly to your Android or Apple iOS device, or receive a call, 
text, email, or call to your home with TooeleAlerts.  Alerts may include information about 
imminent danger such as active shooter, health hazards, HAZMAT, wildfire, floods, immedi-
ate evacuations, major road closures, earthquakes, and major power outages. Visit tcem.org 
and click on the TooeleAlerts—Get Notified button to verify that your information is in our 
system and is up-to-date so you can receive text messages, calls, or emails to your phone! 



PAGE 4 NINETY NORTH MAIN 

Congratulations and Thank You to  
Richard Jorgensen! 

Richard retired in July 2021 after 32 years of service 
with Tooele City! He started his career as an  
Engineering Technician, moved to our Land Use  
Technician, and retired as the City’s GIS Specialist. 
Richard was instrumental and transitioned the City 
from the days of paper and pencil mapping to fully 
automated and digital mapping systems. He was also 
the one who advocated for the City to move to 

ARCView software, which is now the industry standard for mapping. One 
of Richard’s greatest assets was his wealth of information and historical 
knowledge of Tooele City.  He was a great resource for employees and 
members of the public alike. Thank you for your service Richard! We will 
miss you at Tooele City, we wish you the best, and we hope you enjoy 
retirement! 

            Congratulations  to   
Lizzie Rawlings, who was 
crowned Miss Tooele City 
2021!  Congratulations  to 
our  Miss  Tooele  City  
2021  co‐attendants  Rylie  

Grissetti  and  Hannah  Sheppard.  The Miss 
Tooele  City  Program  Board  of  Directors 
would  like  to  thank all of  the contestants, 
sponsors, and volunteers who helped make 
the pageant a  success! You  can find more 
information  about  the  Miss  Tooele  City  
Program online at www.tooelecity.org. 
 
 
 
 

Like us on Facebook! 
www.facebook.com/Miss Tooele City 

 

 50 N Garden Street 

 Take unused or expired medications 
to a drop box. 

No appointment necessary. 

TOOELE CITY ANNOUNCES POLICE 
CHIEF RON KIRBY’S RETIREMENT 

AND APPOINTMENT OF ADRIAN DAY  
AS NEW POLICE CHIEF 

After 41 years in law enforcement, 23 of 
those years as the Tooele City Police 
Chief, Ron Kirby announced his  
retirement.  Chief Kirby had served as 
TCPD Chief of Police since his  
appointment by Mayor Charlie Roberts in 
1998.  Mayor Debbie Winn, the members 
of the Tooele City Council, and the City of 
Tooele extend to him a sincere  
expression of thanks for his many years 
of excellent service, dedication, and  
sacrifice.   

Upon Chief Kirby’s retirement, Mayor 
Debbie Winn appointed TCPD Assistant 
Chief of Police Adrian Day as the new 
TCPD Chief of Police, effective July 11, 
2021.  The appointment was made official 
with the City Council’s unanimous  
consent on July 7, 2021. 

Captain Day has been a police officer 
with the TCPD since 2001, and has held 

the positions of Assistant Chief, Captain, Investigations Lieutenant, Patrol  
Lieutenant, Patrol Sergeant, Detective, and Patrol Officer. Captain Day  
graduated in 2020 from Northwestern University’s School of Staff and Command 
and graduated in 2000 from the University of Utah with a bachelor degree in  
Sociology with an emphasis in Criminology.  Captain Day graduated in 2001 from 
the Utah Police Corps Academy and maintains peace officer certification with the 
Utah Department of Public Safety’s Police Officer Standards and Training.   
Captain Day is eminently qualified to serve in the appointed office of Chief of 
Police for TCPD.   

Mayor Debbie Winn said, “After conducting a thorough search throughout the 
country for a new police chief, I found that I didn’t have to look far.  Captain Day 
is the right person to continue the honorable leadership of the Tooele City Police 
Department. He has the respect of his fellow officers, inside and outside of the 
department. He is a man of integrity, who truly loves to serve his fellow man.” 

Tooele City and the Tooele City Police Department congratulates Captain Day, 
his wife Tiffany, and their sons on the new appointment to Tooele City Chief of 
Police. 

 

Tooele City Police Chief Adrian Day and  
Retired Police Chief Ron Kirby 

Congratulations and Thank You to  
Glenn Caldwell! 

 
 
 
 

Glenn retired in July 2021 after 26 years of  
service with Tooele City! He served as the  
Treasurer from 1977 - 1982, and rejoined the City 
team from 2000 - 2021 where he served as the 
Assistant Finance Director and then the Finance 
Director for most of those years. During  
Glenn’s time as Finance Director he led the  
implementation of online bill payments for the City. 
His fiscal responsibility helped the City succeed 
through some of the most difficult economic times in recent history.  
External auditors routinely praised Glenn for his leadership, internal  
controls, and overall management of the City’s finances. Glenn’s  
expertise was highly valued throughout the City and the County. His  
legacy will have a lasting impact that will be felt for many years to come.  
Tooele City wishes to thank Glenn for his lifetime commitment to public 
service.  We will miss you Glenn! We hope you enjoy retirement! 

 


